Community Health and Social Care Scrutiny Committee 

Update on the Development of Citywide Handyperson Services

Currently there are three Handyperson Services operating in Salford, Swinton Helping Hands, Chance and Community Home Care.    They offer a range of services to different areas of the city.    For some time there has been a proposal to expend the service to the whole of Salford and to standardise the range of services offered. 

A steering group consisting of representatives from Housing Services, Community Health and Social Care, Economic Development and Salford Community Venture have been meeting to identify funding for the project, agree the structure for a new citywide service and to prepare a tender document.   A separate report will be presented to formal Lead Members as soon as all the detailed arrangements are finalised.   

Housing Services are contributing £250 000 of capital from existing budgets currently used for Home Repairs Grants.   In addition the existing funding for handy person services of £70 000 (approx) will be absorbed into the project.

However the capital funding is subject to the current capital and revenue budget setting process.   Therefore the funding will not be confirmed until the New Year. 

Following consultations with partners a list of work to be carried out by the service has been developed.    This emphasises the contribution, which a city wide Handyperson Service can make to other strategic priorities for the Council such as preventing falls and supporting the independence of vulnerable customers.    So priority will be given to carrying out home safety checks and completing the work identified to reduce “trips and slips” and other safety hazards rather than doing more cosmetic decorating and gardening.    However there are real opportunities to develop self funded enterprises to carry out decorating, gardening and cleaning services. 

It is expected that the project will provide a first point of contact, which could be Salford Direct, to deal with telephone enquiries and to screen requests to ensure that customers are directed to the most appropriate services such as the Home Improvement Agency, Home Repairs Assistance Grants, Handyperson Services and Burglary Reduction Initiatives.   

Advice from Legal Services requires that a contractor for this new project is procured through open competition.    Therefore a tender process to secure a contractor/contractors for the project will be required.    This could be one of the existing providers, all of the existing providers working together or another provider.    Salford Community Venture is currently working with the existing providers to ready them for the tender process. 

Depending on the outcome of the capital funding bidding process it is hoped to tender the project in the New Year.   

